# **Cub Run Archers Monthly Meeting, June 1, 2025**

## **Executive Board Members in Attendance:**

Mark Gauntner, Tom Miller, Jim Kerrigan, Justice Percell, Marvin Hicks, Linda Riemer

A total of 24 attended the meeting.

The meeting came to order at 1:00pm.

Motion to approve April 6, 2025 meeting minutes as sent to members was made and seconded. The motion passed unopposed.

# Officer/Director Reports

## **President's Report**

Mark Gauntner reported:

- → There will not be a 201 class for the summer. The next 201 class will start in September.
- → Planning is continuing for a fletching class.

# **Vice-President's Report**

Tom Miller reported:

- → There were five participants at the May 4 shoot. The next shoots scheduled are Summer Sizzler, June 28, and Buck Buster, August 10.
- → The range looks great, and is the prettiest range in Virginia.

## **Treasurer's Report**

Jim Kerrigan reported the account balances for the end of May:

Field Archery \$ 21,837.17 Cub Run \$ 3,013.20 VBA Payable \$ 541.00

Total \$ 25,391.37

# Motion to accept treasurer's report was made and seconded. Motion passed unopposed.

# Secretary's Report

Justice Percell reported:

- → There are currently 87 members on the 2025 roster.
- → Arlington-Fairfax IWLA Chapter elections will be held July 5-6, and July 12-13. Mark Gauntner is a candidate for a director position.

## **Director of Social Activities**

Linda Riemer reported that the kitchen will be open for the June 28 shoot.

## **VBA** Representative

VBA representative Paul Vogel gave a report on the VBA.

A member of the VBA, Jacob Atkins, presented the VBA's plan to participate in the Virginia Outdoor Sportsman Show, which will include a 3D shoot. The show is scheduled be held on August 1-3 at the Richmond Raceway Complex in Richmond. One issue will be the procurement of targets. More information will be given to the Cub Run Archers club.

## **Director of Field Archery**

Director of field Archery Dick Riemer reported:

- → Thus far, 44 have qualified at the range for the county management program. The deadline for qualification is June 22.
- → The 101 class will be held June 22.
- → The Arlington-Fairfax IWLA Chapter Eblast has been sent. The Chapter is hosting a crushing clay event on June 14 to raise funds for St. Jude Children's Research Hospital. Anyone interested in participating in the event should contact Dick Riemer or Steve Bolinski.

## **New Business**

- → Virginia Department of Wildlife Resources processing classes are scheduled for this fall. The FCDMAP program lead Sqt. Earit Powell pledged support for the CRA classes.
- → Four older 3D targets were placed on the practice range. No broadheads are to be used on these.

- → Plans have been discussed for a possible Crab Feast in July. Bob Walla mentioned that the Crab Feast could also include fried chicken from Popeyes. Bob Walla offered to provide more information at the July meeting.
- → Steve Elkins started a discussion for the club to host a USA state 3D shoot in August, which could be coordinated with the club's Buck Buster shoot.
- → Ladder stands will be removed soon. The stands are unsafe, and have to be fixed or welded many times. They will be replaced with tripods this month.
- → The goal is to build one or two broadhead targets to compliment the new tripod stands.

## **Old Business**

→ Don Early reported that they are waiting for power to be installed at the front gate. The Arlington-Fairfax IWLA Chapter internet is currently down, but will be brought up soon.

Mark Gauntner commented:

- → A Rhinehart order has been placed for the indoor range, and is awaiting delivery to Hoffman Archery. Dick Riemer and Mark Gauntner will co-ordinate pick-up of 155 bricks.
- → Work on revising club by-laws is still in progress.
- → The April 26<sup>th</sup> work party was a tremendous success. All agenda items, plus a few more, were carried out. Thanks to all who helped.
- → Initial tree removal activity went well. More than 50 trees were marked for trimming or removal. The outdoor range looks great.
- → All ranges are to be inspected as soon as possible. The wait has been to allow the leaves to come out.
- → Plans for the Arlington-Fairfax IWLA Chapter Board to repair the back porch are continuing. There are no plans to upgrade the front deck.
- → Dick Riemer, Director of Field Archery, has approved fees of \$2—same as before--for using Pay Pal to pay club dues. A Pay Pal link will be added to the club web site soon.
- → Membership cards are still in the works.

## **New Members**

Alicia Whitworth and John Lindamood introduced themselves.

## **Member Concerns**

It was briefly discussed that targets available in the Cub Run storage facility had been advertised in VBA literature.

The next Cub Run Archers monthly meeting will be July 13 at 1:00pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 2:05pm